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NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH NEWS
22 September 2017
Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz. Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/ 

TOP WRITERS RADIO SHOW TOMORROW
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The next programme in the second 2017 series of the Top Writers Radio Show features Gaelynne Pound interviewing Emma Stevens on her three volumes of memoirs about life in Alaska. Read more about Emma here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/emma-stevens.html
The show goes out first on Saturday 23 September at 3pm and is repeated on Monday 25 September at 11 am. The programme begins with a PEN item from Dana Wensley, who is the PEN (NZ) representative for freedom of speech. 

Forthcoming shows are: 

7 & 9 October: John Ewan on writing family history

 21 & 23 October: David Briggs on his recent novel The Direction of our Fear and his soon to be published book By the Tracks We Leave
4 & 6 November: TBC
Fresh FM is a Community Access radio station which can be heard on 104.8 in Nelson-Tasman, 95.0 in Takaka and 88.9 in Blenheim. It also operates in the inner Nelson City area on 107.2. You can listen to podcasts of the earlier shows from this year and 2016 at: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/radio-show.html
EMMA’S MEMOIR SERIALISED ON RADIO

Emma Stevens’ first memoir of life in Alaska, Walking on Ice, is being serialised on Fresh FM radio. Beginning on Monday 25 September, Emma will be reading the book in three weekly sessions which will be broadcast each Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 10.30 am for around 15 - 20 minutes. The serialisation will run for about seven weeks. There will be a catch up session for the week on Saturday nights at 7pm. Podcasts will be available from the Fresh FM website.
BREWED – TALK AND LAUNCH IN NELSON

Brewed: a guide to the beer of New Zealand is the comprehensive guide to NZ beer. The second edition features 165 brewer profiles and over 450 tasting notes. There are two events in Nelson on to celebrate on Monday 25 September:
Hear author Jules van Costello talking craft beer at Volume Bookshop, Church Street, at 1pm. He will also be at the official launch at the Craft Beer Depot at Achilles Avenue (Wakatu Square) at 5pm. These are free events – and some beer can be sampled!

JENNY PATTRICK AT TASMAN LIBRARIES
There are three opportunities to hear acclaimed New Zealand author Jenny Pattrick talking about her books at Tasman libraries on consecutive days.
She will be at Takaka Libary, Tuesday 26 September, 7.30 pm; Richmond Library, Wednesday 27 September, 1 pm; and Motueka Library, Wednesday 27 September, 7.30 pm.

Jenny Pattrick is an acclaimed historical novelist whose novels The Denniston Rose and its sequel Heart of Coal are among New Zealand’s biggest-selling books. Her works include Landings and Inheritance, which have been number one bestsellers in New Zealand. Other titles include Catching the Current (2005), In Touch with Grace (2006), Skylark (2012) and Heartland (2014). 

Join Jenny Pattrick in conversation about her books, including her latest novel Leap of Faith. These free events are sponsored by Tasman District Libraries and Penguin Random House, and no bookings are required.

MARLBOROUGH WRITERS’ REPORT

Marlborough Writers convenor Sushi Stewart sends this report:

Nine writers, including two new members, attended the meeting on 19 September. Interest in the poetry read in celebration of National Poetry Day at the Blenheim public library prompted writers to ponder the minds of poets. What actually inspires us to write poetry, and does a poet lurk in every human soul? We concluded poets are very sensitive and observant, with the ability to create mind pictures by expressing what we are feeling. We are able to compress images and say a lot in very few words.

A beautiful verse illustrating this was written by our secretary, June Bowen:

Gnarled tree, ancient bark crumbling,

the sturdy trunk split asunder

to lay bare a core of healed wounds –

scars of nor-west battles lost

in the slow lean towards defeat.

We are delighted that one of our members, Carol Pring, was runner-up in the Mapua Literary Festival short story competition with her futuristic 1500-word story Final Journey.

Our next meeting is on Tuesday 17 October. The writing challenge is to pen four lines of rhyming poetry on the word ‘fruit’. 

Marlborough Writers gather for a coffee and a catch-up at 4.45 pm (5-7 pm).  We meet on the third Tuesday each month in the Louvre Room, at Fairweathers, 36 Scott Street, Blenheim. New members are welcome. We ask for a coin donation towards our website costs. For more information contact Sushi Stewart at treehutcats@gmail.com
MAPUA LITERARY FESTIVAL SHORT STORY COMPETITION RESULTS

As mentioned in the previous item, Blenheim writer Carol Pring was the runner-up in the Short Story Competition run in conjunction with the Mapua Literary Festival. The winner was Jackie Cook of Riwaka with her story Camera Drone. 

The two winning stories, plus comment from the judge Bridget Auchmuty, can be read at the Mapua Library website here: 

http://mapualibrary.weebly.com/news--contact.html
CREATIVE ARTS NETWORK

Creative Arts Network (CAN) is an informal opportunity for creative folk across all arts sectors to share, learn and generally make connections with like-minded people to nurture and enhance our creative community. At each monthly session on the last Thursday of the month a short presentation will be made by a guest speaker, an opportunity for Q&A’s, and a time to share news and socialise. The meetings are presented by Arts Council Nelson in partnership with Creative Journeys.

The next CAN meeting will be at 7 pm on Thursday 28 September at the Prince Albert Backpackers & Bar, 113 Nile Street, Nelson. The guest speaker is Stella Chrysostomos, jeweller and co-owner of Volume bookshop. Entry is by gold coin donation. For more information contact Lloyd Harwood at artscouncilnelson@paradise.net.nz
NELSON CREATIVES NETWORK NIGHT

If you are working in the Creative Industries in Nelson, then you’re invited to the Nelson Creatives Network Night on Friday 29 September, 7pm, in the G-Block Atrium of NMIT, 57 Nile Street, Nelson.

We want Graphic Designers, Web Developers, Writers, Photographers, Illustrators, Film Makers and anyone working in the creative industry to come along. This is your chance to get together with other like-minded people, build relationships and collaborate. 

The night will take on an informal format, so there will be lots of opportunities to meet new people and catch up with some familiar faces.

Tickets are limited so you will need to book ASAP so you don’t miss out! Ticket price of $25 includes a drink on arrival and canapés. The bar will be available if you want to further quench your thirst. To book, go to: www.nelsoncreatives.nz
WRITERS OF PICTON

Writers of Picton meet on the first Monday of the month. Their next meeting will be on Monday 2 October, 11 am at Picton Library. The writing topic is 

a story of 200-400 words on the topic ‘Choices’.
Everyone is welcome to listen or participate. BYO lunch if desired. If you are interested in coming along, contact Irene & Peter Thomas at goodhope@clear.net.nz, 03-973 0638 or Julie Kennedy at kennedyjf@xtra.co.nz, 03-573 8281.

WRITERS AT LUNCHTIME

The next Writers at Lunchtime meeting takes place on Wednesday 4 October, 11.30 am – 1.30 pm. The guest speaker at 12.30 pm is Christine Leunens. She will be talking about the experience of having her novel, Caging Skies, turned into a play by Desirée Gezentsvey. It was directed by Andrew Foster and played at Circa Theatre from 11 August to 9 September 2017. Caging Skies has been also adapted into a film script by Taika Waititi, to be filmed in 2018/2019. Christine will share some of her thoughts, impressions and feelings about these unique and exciting journeys.

Here are links to recent reviews of the play:  

http://www.scoop.co.nz/stories/CU1709/S00089/icaging-skiesi-flies-over-ideologies-feelings.htm
https://www.stuff.co.nz/dominion-post/culture/95739472/theatre-review-flawed-caging-skies-still-engaging
http://www.radionz.co.nz/national/programmes/standing-room-only/audio/201853733/caging-skies
Christine’s website http://www.christineleunens.com/ has the poster of the play, photos of the play, and a drawing of the film adaptation by Taika Waititi – click on ‘Adaptations’ from the left-hand menu.

Writers at Lunchtime takes place at The Prince Albert, 113 Nile Street, Nelson (car parking is accessed from Tasman Street). Come any time from 11.30 am, but make sure you are there at 12.30 pm for Christine’s talk. Everyone is welcome. Gold coin donation appreciated. For more information contact Chrissie on 03-546 9818.
GOLDEN BAY WRITER’S GROUP CALLING FOR SUBMISSIONS

Calling out to Golden Bay fictional writers and poets! The Golden Bay Writer's Group is compiling a book of short stories and poems and they want your words. This is an awesome chance to get your work published here in Golden Bay. The theme is ‘Why I came to Golden Bay’. Word count for the short stories is 2000 words, line count for the poems is 25 lines. 

The deadline is Monday 16 October. Email your finished submissions to     charlottesquirecoms@gmail.com   

POEM IN THE WINDOW
Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for September is Another Country by Karen Brookes. 
The poems for the window are chosen by Carol Ercolano. Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criteria is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 
